
Fetal Alcohol Network New Zealand

Kia ora everyone

It is my pleasure to share this update with you and to welcome new people to this network. 

1.  Feedback from the FANNZ meeting 16 Feb. The meeting was small but perfectly formed! Current items discussed in addition to ideas for FASDAY were: 

· New Zealand will have 10 representatives attending the International FASD conference www.interprofessional.ubc.ca  being held in Victoria Canada next month. This number is an indicator of the growing interest in addressing FASD here. We look forward to updating you on our return.

· Published FASD resources for families and professionals will be sourced and made available through FANNZ this year. Meantime, Bonnie Buxton’s excellent book, ‘Damaged Angels, can be borrowed through NZ libraries.

· Parnell Rotary are supporting an alcohol and pregnancy awareness campaign for youth beginning with a proposed pilot project in Auckland City.

· A study of NZ’s primary healthcare professional knowledge and practice of alcohol and other drugs in pregnancy is in its final stage of completion and will be available for viewing shortly.  

· Shared at the meeting was a media article in the Ngai Tahu Magazine Te Karaka, about Mark James, born affected by FASD, and his whanau. The article includes some good additional information including commentary from Dr Doug Sellman, Professor of Psychiatry and Director of the National Addiction Centre at the Christchurch School of Medicine.  The magazine article also included a Canterbury District Health Board health promotion advertisement with the message, “a pregnant woman never drinks alone”. The magazine containing this article is available from bookstores and will soon to be available to download from  http://www.ngaitahu.iwi.nz/Publications/Te-Karaka/  Our appreciation goes to Mark James and his whanau for sharing their story so that others may know and understand FASD a little better.  A follow-up article for Te Karaka is being planned.

2. This year is the 10th anniversary of the International FASD Awareness Day. The meeting provided an opportunity to brainstorm ideas for FASDAY which falls each year on September 9th. The significance of the date is highlighted with all the 9s -  09/09/09 – being in alignment once again.  The Zero 4 Nine (0-4-9) concept was one idea that would link FASDAY with the key prevention message of zero alcohol through the nine months of pregnancy.  If anyone would like to mark this special day in some way but don’t know where to start then check out the truckload of ideas at www.fasday.com  and contact FANNZ to indicate your interest and gather support and resources. 

3. Honorable Judge John Walker has kindly made available his talk delivered at the Nelson Marlborough Public Health Seminar on FASD and Justice held on Dec 8. A PDF copy can be downloaded from www.ahw.org.nz and click on ‘What’s New’. Our thanks to Judge Walker for his concern and support. 

4. Behavioral Therapist Trevor Lewis has returned to Auckland. Trevor would be happy to assist families who may be having difficulties managing the challenging behaviours that can accompany FASD. Trevor can be contacted via email Trevor@behaviourskills.com or on 027 223 8985 outside normal work hours. Trevor has written a book “Behaviour Skills for Parents and Support People” which includes a chapter on FASD. This book can be purchased for $15US through www.behaviourskills.com  or check its availability through your local library. 

5. Local activities may now be eligible for support and funding through the Alcohol Advisory Council (ALAC) Strengthening Community Action on Alcohol (SCAoA) programme. For further information check out www.alcohol.org.nz or contact Brian Hayward, Community Action Coordinator at ALAC (04) 917 0708. 

6. If you or anyone you know is doing or considering doing some post-graduate research on an FASD-related topic and would like to liaise with other researchers, an NZ based FASD Research Interest Group is in the process of forming. Contact FANNZ for further details.  

7. If families would like the opportunity of connecting with other families, please email your details to FANNZ and I will make the links for you. 

Below you will find some recent international news and research relating to alcohol exposure during pregnancy and FASD.
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New documentary for viewing online. A new Canadian documentary that focuses on four families is now available for viewing online.  Visit  http://www.knowledge.ca/findinghope/home.html
For more online learning check out http://www.fasdoutreach.ca/ which is the British Columbia Ministry of Education Provincial Outreach Programme on FASD initiative (POPFASD) begun in 2006. 

********************************************************

Latest research. 

Binge Drinking During Pregnancy and Risk of Seizures in Childhood: A Study Based on the Danish National Birth Cohort

Yuelian Sun, Katrine Strandberg-Larsen, Mogens Vestergaard, Jakob Christensen, Anne-Marie Nybo Andersen, Morten Grønbæk and Jørn Olsen. American Journal of Epidemiology 2009 169(3):313-322; doi:10.1093/aje/kwn334  
[Abstract]   Seizures are often found in children with fetal alcohol syndrome, but it is not known whether binge drinking during pregnancy by nonalcoholic women is associated with an increased risk of seizure disorders in children. The authors conducted a population-based cohort study of 80,526 liveborn singletons in the Danish National Birth Cohort (1996–2002). Information on maternal binge drinking (intake of [image: image1]5 drinks on a single occasion) was collected in 2 computer-assisted telephone interviews during pregnancy. Children were followed for up to 8 years. Information on neonatal seizures, epilepsy, and febrile seizures was retrieved from the Danish National Hospital Register. Results showed that exposure to binge drinking episodes during pregnancy was not associated with an increased risk of seizure disorders in children, except for those exposed at 11–16 gestational weeks. These children had a 3.15-fold increased risk of neonatal seizures (95% confidence interval: 1.37, 7.25) and a 1.81-fold increased risk of epilepsy (95% confidence interval: 1.13, 2.90). These findings suggest that maternal binge drinking during a specific time period of pregnancy may be associated with an increased risk of specific seizure disorders in the offspring. The results are exploratory, however, and need to be replicated. 
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Three 2009 publication are available for download from the Fetal Alcohol Research Journal  http://www.motherisk.org/FAR/index.jsp : 

Child Guardianship in a Canadian Home Visitation Program for Women who use Substances in the Perinatal Period
January 30, 2009

The Burden of Prenatal Exposure to Alcohol: Revised Measurement of Cost
January 23, 2009

Costs of Fetal Alcohol Spectrum Disorder in Alberta, Canada
January 16, 2009
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